
   P A C I F I C  P A L I S A D E S  C O M M U N I T Y  C O U N C I L  
 
 
 

                    Post  Off ice  Box 1131,  Pacif ic  Pal isades,  California 90272,  PacPaliCC@aol.com, www.PP90272.org 
 

April 10, 2012 
 
Darlene Navarette     Via E mail and Fax 213-978-1343 
CC via e mail: Dana Prevost, Charlie Rausch  Pages: 1   
 
RE: ZA  2012 130 -  Application for Coastal Permit - Project 16990-17000 Sunset Blvd. Pacific 
Palisades 
 
Dear Darlene; 
 
The Pacific Palisades Community Council (PPCC) recognizes and respects property rights and the 
ability of property owners to use their property in accordance with the law, however the safety of the 
community has to come first.   
 
This Project is located on an active landslide and at the mouth of a seasonal underground stream. We 
request that a Focused Environmental Impact Report regarding soils, hydrologic properties, haul 
routes and traffic should be required before a Coastal Permit is granted for the following reasons: 
 
1)  Geologic instability as result of the project being located on a known landslide area.  
 
2)  Traffic safety as result of ingress/egress of numerous cars.   This section of Sunset Blvd. has a 
dangerous curve and is known for speeding cars.   There is also a need to look at the cumulative effect 
on traffic from this new project along with another new apartment  building in the works at 17030 
Sunset. 
 
3) Hydrologic properties of a seasonal stream running beneath 17000 W. Sunset and the property below 
at 17015 PCH do not seem to be addressed, nor do they appear to be mitigated in the existing plans.  
 
4) The project is located on a V shaped canyon that was filled in with  44,500 cubic yards of “trash” 
which include several old cars. The hazardous or toxic nature of this material is not fully known and not 
addressed in the MND , and could endanger residents living below the project.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Janet Turner, President 
Pacific Palisades Community Council 
310-573-0382 
 
CC:  Councilmember Bill Rosendahl, Whitney Blumefeld, Norman Kulla, Joaquin Macias 

February 23, 2013

Zoning Administrator    Darlene Navarrete
c/o Daniel Skolnick    Office of Environmental Planning
Office of Zoning Administration  200 N. Spring Street, Room 750
200 N. Spring Street, Room 763  Los Angeles, CA 90012
Los Angeles, CA 90012   darlene.navarrete@lacity.org
daniel.skolnick@lacity.org

cc:  Council member Bill Rosendahl, Whitney Blumenfeld, Norman Kulla, Joaquin Macias

Re: Application for Coastal Development Permit
 Project @ 16990 - 170009 Sunset Blvd., Pacific Palisades, CA 90272
 ZA 2012 130, ENV 2012 131 MND 

To Zoning Administrator and Darlene Navarrete:

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Charles Company’s RESPONSE TO COMMENTS 
REPORT (“The Response”) prepared by Blodgett/Baylosis Associates dated December 20, 2012 for 
the above referenced project.

The Pacific Palisades Community Council (PPCC) recognizes and respects property rights and the 
ability of property owners to use and develop their property in accordance with the law, however, the 
safety and security of the community must first be addressed.

In our initial response to the MND dated April 10, 2012, the PPCC commented on the issues of geo-
logic instability, traffic safety, hydrology and the possible toxic nature of the 44,500 cubic yards of fill 
on the existing site.  Although “The Response” made reference to each of the issues cited, the Charles 
Company provided no documentation by a professional engineer/consultant licensed by the State of 
California (geologist, hydrologist, etc.).  Any adequate response by the Charles Company must be ac-
companied by the requisite professionals referenced above.

With this letter, the PPCC would like to reiterate its request for a Focused Environmental Impact 
Report (EIR) regarding soils, hydrology, haul routes and traffic.

Thank you again for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Barbara Kohn, President
Pacific Palisades Community Council


